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ARCHBISHOP RUNCIE CHURCH of ENGLAND (VA) FIRST SCHOOL 


4th September 2018
Year Two Newsletter
Dear Parents,
Welcome back!

We hope everyone has had a lovely summer holiday, we have definitely had the weather for it this year! 
This September, we are very excited to be celebrating our school’s 30th Birthday and will be using this as a stimulus for our first topic this half term.  Today, your children have discovered a time capsule from 30 years ago and will hopefully be very excited about this!  

Thank you to those of you who have emailed us, telling us a little bit about your child, we have enjoyed reading your emails and finding out all about your child.
Reading books in Y2 will generally be changed on a Monday, when children will be given two books to read during the following week. We will occasionally keep bookbags overnight if we have not had time to change books during the school day. The National Curriculum states that children should read and re-read texts to develop their fluency and pace, these are skills which are hard to establish in a first read through. Therefore we would ask that children read both books at least twice before the following Monday. Please remember to write a short note in your child’s Reading Record book each time you listen to your child read. Once your child has progressed to chapter books they may just bring one book home at a time so they have time to read it. Please could you ensure book bags are brought to school every day, checked for letters every night and old letters removed please. 
PE will usually be taught on a Tuesday. PE kits should be left in school (on cloakroom pegs) and should contain a pair of well-fitting plimsolls/trainers for outdoor lessons. It would be very helpful if any child with long hair could have their hair tied up in a ponytail on these days too.  In addition to this, we will do the ‘Golden Mile’ on a Wednesday.
As always there is a lot to do in school…. If you have a regular slot of spare time and would like to help we would be extremely grateful! We are currently hoping to train up some helpers to change books during the school day each Monday. If you have DBS clearance, and are interested in helping out, please speak to one of us! 
Your child will be learning how to play the recorder, if they have a recorder can you please ensure it is in their book bag.  Recorders can be purchased from the school office.

Children in Y2 will be dismissed from the classroom door which enters the yard.  We are currently getting to know the children and their parents and carers so it might take a little longer than usual to dismiss children at home time. Please bear with us and make yourselves known to us!

We look forward to meeting you at the Parents Welcome Meeting on Wednesday 19th September 9:00-9:30 where we will tell you a bit more about the school day and will outline expectations about homework etc.
Consent forms for photographs being taken will follow.

If you have any questions or queries please do not hesitate to catch one of us at the end of the school day. 

We look forward to working with you, and your children, in the coming year.
Yours sincerely 
Mrs Law





Mrs Mann
(Mon-Wed)

                     

(Wed-Fri)
katie.law@archbishop.newcastle.sch.uk
lorraine.mann@archbishop.newcastle.sch.uk
				





			








